UPTOWN HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
The Franklin/Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street – The Heyer Conference Room

Denver, Colorado 80205

Tuesday, February 23, 2010

5:30pm

In attendance were: Gary Branch, Michael Henry, Brad Cameron, Dave Walstrom Craig Supplee, John Collison, Dave Webster, Carla Madison, Jeff Corn, Glen Sibley, Al Davis, Charles Brantigan, Bain Feris, Deidre Oss, Sarah Simpson, Dave Engelken, Paul Benington and Jep Semon.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.

The minutes were reviewed and approved.

Bain Feris, the new CEO of St. Joseph Hospital, was introduced. He cordially greeted everyone at the Forum. Mike Henry emphasized to him the importance of Tammen Hall and the Mullin Building to the Historic Community in Denver, hoping that some adaptive reuse could be made of Tammen Hall.

Hospital Zoning: Sarah Simpson from H&L Architecture presented some modeling of views of the effectiv of various types zoning on the old Children’s Hospital Property west of Ogden. The New Terrace would be considered a protected property in terms of the new code. That provides some degree of protection even with CMPH zoning. It is clear, however, that it does not provide as much protection as CMPH-2. There appears to be general agreement that the piece of ground on the northeast section of the property abutting the New Terrace should be considered CMPH-2. Sarah Simpson thinks that it might be possible to rezone most of rest of the property as CMPH, leaving a square of CMPH-2 abutting the New Terrace. Al Davis is concerned that that still might be too restrictive on the hospital. The neighbors are concerned that it might not be restrictive enough, and are concerned that St. Joseph Hospital has its eye on 19th Avenue. There appears to be general agreement that CMPH is appropriate facing the properties on Emerson that are zoned for five story development, and on the Park Avenue side. Sarah Simpson will create new modeling diagrams to show the effect a block of CMPH-2 zoning next to the New Terrace, and this will be the subject of discussion between St. Joseph Hospital and San Rafael Neighborhood Association and the New Terrace Home Owner’s Association. There will be a report at the next Forum meeting.

Brantigan asked of Deidre Oss what happens to small hospitals in the new code and what special review process is available for larger medical clinics. She says that small hospitals will be classified as clinics and limitations on stay will be modified appropriately. She will look into the special review provision in the old code.
Humboldt Street Neighborhood Association’s Proposed Rezoning: David Engelken reports that he has made significant progress. David Fine has ordered the proposal sent to the Planning Board. Preparations are underway to counter the legal arguments made against this proposal, and plans are being made concerning the presentation to the Planning Board. There is nothing further for the Forum to do at this point.

Jim Wiseman reports that he met with the City and his concerns about what can be built in the San Rafael have been satisfied. Apparently there is the ability to make administrative exceptions to allow appropriate building. The lot size for ADU’s has been decreased. The question has been asked about whether there are any affirmative statements within the code allowing such waivers and conditions to be applied, and the answer to that is not certain at this point.

The Rocky Mountain Hospital for Children is ahead of schedule. It is expected to be finished by mid July with an opening date of September 1st. The medical office buildings should be functional be the end of the year.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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